From:

Sent: 30 August 2017

To: LD

Subject: South Warrington proposed development

To whom it may concern,

I am strongly opposed to the South Warrington proposed development. This huge development is outrageous on the greenbelt land in Grappenhall, Appleton and the proposed new road which will affect an enormous amount of land in Thelwall.

The way it has been handled by WBC is dreadful with more details gradually being made available at late notice before the deadline ie. the proposed new road ruining even more of the beautiful countryside.

To build thousands of houses on such a huge area of countryside is absolutely appalling.

I was caught up in the gridlock on the roads two weeks ago when the viaduct was closed. It took me 45 minutes to drive (or rather crawl) along Broad Lane from Appleton Thorn to Thelwall. This would be common place with thousands more cars on the local roads.

This development means virtually all the fields in this area will be built on and this is just not acceptable. There are Brownfield areas which could be built on before ruining thru beautiful countryside.

Warrington does not need to become a city. Lets just have a lovely town to live in and keep our fantastic countryside to enjoy.

Please note my objections to this proposed development.